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To:

Finance contacts in all English local authorities
Members of the following Departmental groups – 

Service Working Group for Education and Children’s Services

School Funding Implementation Group
High Needs External Working Group










4 February 2013
Dear Sir/Madam
	Consultation on Replacement of the Education (Inter-authority Recoupment) Regulations 1994 with the Inter-authority Recoupment (England) Regulations 2013
In School Funding Reform, Next Steps towards a fairer system, published on 26 March 2012, and the subsequent document of 28 June School Funding Reform – arrangements for 2013-14, the Secretary of State announced that the Government was implementing changes to high needs funding in 2013-14.   The aim of the new approach to high needs funding is to help improve transparency, quality and choice for children, young people and their families, alongside the special educational needs (SEN) reforms in the forthcoming legislation.
One element of the changes to high needs funding is the ending of recoupment arrangements between local authorities in England for education provided on or after 1 April 2013. These recoupment arrangements are currently governed by the Education (Inter-authority Recoupment) Regulations 1994.
In future schools that provide for pupils with a statement of SEN and certain other high cost needs will get base funding from their maintaining local authority, or if they are not a maintained school from the Education Funding Agency (EFA), while funding above the base funding level (“top-up funding”) will pass directly between the local authority where the pupil is resident and the school.  We have made adjustments between the baselines of authorities in England in order to make this new system cost neutral for authorities.  
Because the change to inter-authority recoupment is part of decisions already announced we are not consulting on the principle.  This is a technical consultation on the detail of changes to the regulations.  Because we need to get the regulations in force by 1 April 2013 the consultation will run for only three weeks.

The proposed regulations will continue to require recoupment between English local authorities in the case of looked after children, when the authority where the child is resident and which commissions educational provision for the child is different from the authority that looks after the child, since the latter has financial responsibility under a different set of “belonging” regulations. We are looking at whether these arrangements can be revised, but they will stay in place at least for 2013-14.

We are also proposing that the recoupment arrangements should remain in place for authorities in England in so far as they relate to pupils from England educated in Wales, and pupils from Wales educated in England.  The Welsh Government is not introducing the high needs funding reforms that are being implemented in England.  The existing Education (Inter-authority Recoupment) Regulations 1994 will therefore continue to apply in Wales. Regulations do not currently cover any recoupment between England and other countries.

The Department would welcome views on the draft Inter-authority Recoupment (England) Regulations 2013.
Timing of Consultation

The consultation on the draft Regulations begins on 4th February and ends on 25th February. The intention is to lay these Regulations before Parliament in March 2013, and for them to come into force on 1 April 2013 for the 2013-14 financial year.
If you wish to respond to this consultation, please complete the separate response form and return it to me, if possible by email.

Yours sincerely

Adrian Thompson

Funding Policy Unit

Email: Adrian.THOMPSON@education.gsi.gov.uk
Tel: 01325 735609
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